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Message From Our Provincial Delegate  
Praised be Jesus Christ! 

I t’s good to be reaching out to you again through our “OCDS Provincial Newsletter.” Our February issue in this 
new format received such rave reviews that we want to continue it. Hopefully it will improve as time goes on 
to help bring us closer together in our Carmelite calling. Please send us your OCDS news and photos, and we 

will include them as space permits. I want to thank Gerri Drury of the Oakville OCDS Community for her 
indispensable help in editing and formatting this “Newsletter.” She is the one responsible for its high quality, and 
I’m very grateful to her.   

In our Western Province, there are now over 2,000 members in 38 communities and 26 groups. Reaching out to 
you has been a priority of mine ever since I began my ministry as your Provincial Delegate. Our OCDS Provincial 
Council is also making a real effort to improve communication among us. I’m traveling more now to visit our 
communities and groups. I must say that the more I get to know you, the more I admire you! I see so many of you 
quietly living out your lives of prayer and service, doing whatever you can to build up the Church and our world in 
love. Every community and group in the Province has its own challenges. Some groups feel they are too small. 
Some communities feel they are too big. Some of you are struggling to live out your Carmelite vocation in very 
adverse circumstances. Despite these challenges, if you have St. Teresa’s “determined determination” to do your 
very best for the Lord, he will bless you. It is often in difficult times that we know God’s help and peace most 
powerfully.   

In these hard times in our country, when so many people are drifting away from God and the Church, we 
Carmelites have a real mission to reach out to one another and to strengthen our own communities in love. 
Whether for a newcomer or an old-timer, regular attendance at monthly meetings and generous service to your 
community is essential. This is what you promise to do. Not only officers but each and every secular Carmelite 
should promote a loving atmosphere at meetings where members really care about each other and where you are 
nourished by solid Church and Carmelite teaching. You should always be striving for a balanced meeting schedule 
of prayer, formation, business, and socializing. At home, your personal prayer, the Liturgy of the Hours, and your 
formation study should inspire you to reach out to your community more when you come together. 

Our Carmelite vocation is such a great gift, but also such a great responsibility! God has reached out to bring us to 
Carmel so that we, in turn, will reach out to others. Through our love, prayers, and sacrifices as individuals and in 
community, we will have a tremendous impact on our families, the Church, and our world. 

OCDS News From Around the Province 

In late April, I traveled to Las Vegas to begin a new study group in the neighboring city of Henderson and to get to 
know the Las Vegas OCDS Community. There is not yet a spiritual assistant for the group in Henderson, but they 
proposed a way to bridge the gap between us that at first caught me off guard: skyping, or teleconferencing, between 
them and me. After some investigating and upgrading our computer, our OCDS Central Office is now “open for 
business” to skype with you. Just before Christ’s Ascension, he told his disciples “Go into the whole world and 
proclaim the good news,” and he said that we would “speak entirely new languages” (Mk 16:15,17). Skyping 
certainly counts as a new language to learn to help proclaim the good news of the Church and Carmel. 

  Regional Meetings 

In our February Newsletter, I wrote that the OCDS Provincial Council had decided to organize several one-day 
regional meetings on Carmelite spirituality and formation, especially in those areas of the Province that do not have 
much contact with the Carmelite friars. This model was very successful in  Phoenix in December 2006 when Father 
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Patrick Sugrue, my predecessor, met with all five Arizona communities and groups for a day. I’m happy to report on 
two highly successful regional meetings that we held during the summer in Montana and in Utah. 
 
On June 27, I traveled to Great Falls, Montana, where over twenty members of the Butte and Billings OCDS groups 
came together at the Ursuline Centre. A major challenge, which both these groups face, is long-driving distance for 
meetings. In the winter, travel over icy, mountainous roads can be treacherous. Even for this OCDS Regional 
Meeting in Great Falls, the shortest drive for any of the people attending was two-and-a-half hours one way. Some 
drove as much as five-and-a-half hours. Along with Mass and the Liturgy of the Hours, we had wonderful talks, lots 
of questions and answers, and meals together. It was good, too, for the Billings and Butte members to get to know 
one another better. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On July 11, we held an OCDS Regional Meeting in Utah. We met in the outer quarters at the Carmelite nuns’ 
monastery in Holladay, a suburb of Salt Lake City. More than forty people attended, especially from the Salt Lake 
City and Ogden communities. Also attending was Jim Dowd, who drove over five hours to represent a new study 
group just beginning in Cedar City, Utah. Msgr. Michael Winterer, whose parish takes in one-quarter of the state of 
Utah, is their Spiritual Assistant. Lee Ann Duran of the Ogden community has generously assisted. For the time 
being, their meetings will alternate between Cedar City and St. George to help out those with long commutes. As 
many as twenty-three people are participating. Seven OCDS members from Grand Junction, Colorado, drove over 
five hours to come to this Regional Meeting in Utah. They heard about it and took the initiative to ask if they could 
come. They didn’t know where to spend the night, but one of their members knew a mortician in the area. So some 
of them spent the night in a mortuary! Two even slept in the viewing room! Now that is dedication! 
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Message From Our Provincial Delegate (cont’d) 

Montana OCDS Regional Meeting, June 27, 2009 



Message From Our Provincial Delegate (cont’d) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Salt Lake City, I flew to Baltimore to attend the OCDS Congress of the Washington Province. Over 310 
Carmelites were present. I was amazed to see twenty-five OCDS members from our own Western Province! They 
represented the communities of Albuquerque, Auburn, Eugene, Modesto, Palm Springs, Portland, Salt Lake City, 
San Jose, Seattle (St. Joseph’s), with an amazing twelve people from the Covina Community. Catherine Faller and 
Cheryl Dockter, who are planning the next Congress in Bakersfield, were also there “soaking up everything like 
sponges.”   
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Utah OCDS Regional Meeting, July 11, 2009 

California-Arizona Province OCDS members at the Baltimore Congress, July 16-19, 2009. At center left to right: 
Cheryl Dockter (Bakersfield), Father John Sullivan (Provincial, Washington Province), Father Donald, and  

Catherine Faller (Bakersfield) 



Message From Our Provincial Delegate (cont’d) 
To promote our Bakersfield Congress, Loretta Gallagher, one of the delegates from the Boston area, composed a 
rousing chorus to the tune of “California, Here We Come!” which we all sang to the Congress on our last morning 
together. Quite a few of the OCDS members of the Washington and Oklahoma Provinces have already said that they 
want to join us in Bakersfield. 

At the end of September, I had the privilege of traveling to Colorado and Wyoming to preach a retreat in Douglas, 
Wyoming, for the Cheyenne Group.  Six members of the Billings, Montana, Group attended as well.  

 

 

In Chris Hart’s report on pp. 7-8, you will read about the January 11-14, 2010, meeting for all Directors of Formation, 
sponsored by the OCDS Provincial Council. God willing, this meeting will have a positive influence in our 
communities and groups throughout the Province.  If your Director of Formation cannot attend, try your best to send 
a substitute.   

I’m so grateful to Peggy Scheerger, our volunteer secretary in the OCDS Central Office, for her assistance. Our 
Central Office could not operate without her.  

Peggy would like to remind our presidents and secretaries that all communities and groups are to send us their 
updated roster each year. The sample of the form we would like you to use is found in our Formation Guidelines, p. 
159. It is important to keep us updated on your members’ changes of address. The reason we sent most copies of this 
issue of our “OCDS Provincial Newsletter” to each president for distribution is because so many copies with incorrect 
addresses were returned to us by the Post Office last February.  
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Cheyenne and Billings OCDS Retreat, Douglas, Wyoming, September 27, 2009 



Message From Our Provincial Delegate (cont’d) 
Again, Peggy’s OCDS cell phone is (408) 230-5944. Her e-mail is pegscheer@sbcglobal.net. Our website is 
www.ocds.info. My telephone is (408) 259-7786, and my e-mail is dkinneyocd@catholic.org.   

Father Aloysius Deeney, OCD, our Delegate General in Rome who will be speaking at the Bakersfield Congress, has 
recently published a new book entitled Welcome to the Secular Order of Discalced Carmelites. This book includes some 
conferences already included in our Formation Guidelines. I especially recommend this book to leaders and other 
seasoned OCDS members. You can order it for $9.95 per copy. ICS Publications gives a 40% discount on orders of 
five or more copies (any mix) of their books. ICS also has a wealth of Carmelite spirituality conferences now on CD. 
For more information, contact:  

ICS Publications 
 2131 Lincoln Road, N.E. 
 Washington, DC 20002 
 tel: (800) 832-8489 
 www.icspublications.org (for books) 

www.ocdsclarion@hotmail.com (for CDs) 
 

Unfortunately, there have been many delays that have kept this “Newsletter” from reaching you until now. Always 
count on my prayers and support! I really appreciate yours! In this Thanksgiving season, I’m especially thanking the 
Lord for all of you. 

 
 
 

Father Donald Kinney, OCD 
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Update From the OCDS Provincial Council:  
Chris Hart, President, OCDS Provincial Council 

H ave you ever wondered what goes on at an OCDS Provincial Council meeting? The answer is prayer and 
work. Usually we meet at the Carmelite House of Prayer in Oakville, California. We arrive late Friday 
afternoon, share in a delightful meal with the friars, and then it’s off to work. Not a moment is lost, since 

we spend an hour or more planning our agenda for the weekend, including voicing the concerns of those who have 
contacted us since our last meeting. Remembering that each of us has spent the whole day in travel, we close the 
meeting by 9 PM with Night Prayer. 

Most of us are up early Saturday morning to begin the day with silent prayer. After Mass and breakfast, we begin our 
meeting with Morning Prayer. Then it’s a full eight-hour day, with a pause at noon and a few scattered breaks. At 6 
PM, we pray Evening Prayer and have dinner with the friars. Then we continue our meeting until about 9 PM, pray 
Night Prayer together, and take a rest. It’s quite possible that even this rest time is used for further research, revisions 
of reports, and phone calls for our agenda. 

On Sunday morning after silent prayer and breakfast, we have Mass together at 9. Our meeting comes to a hasty 
close at noon when we have a final meal together, bid one another goodbye, and confirm that we’re keeping each 
other in prayer.  Then we must get to the airport or drive several hours to get home.   

mailto:pegscheer@sbcglobal.net�
http://www.ocds.info/�
mailto:dkinneyocd@catholic.org�
http://www.icspublications.org/�
mailto:OCDSClarion@hotmail.com�
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So what happens at an OCDS Provincial Council meeting is a lot of prayer, which shines forth in the fifteen hours of 
work lovingly done to aid our OCDS brothers and sisters throughout the California-Arizona Province. At our 
February and May meetings, our Provincial Council worked diligently on a “Procedures Manual,” which has been 
requested by a number of communities and groups. This booklet will not be a legislative document, but it is meant to 
provide helpful information for the processes and procedures that each community and group needs to carry out 
during its monthly meeting time together.  It is our hope to have this “Procedures Manual” available soon. 

The second task that has filled our time is planning the Directors of Formation meeting to be held at El Carmelo 
Retreat House in Redlands January 11-14, 2010.  We greatly appreciate the responses sent to us from our survey last 
winter. We collated this information and discussed how to give useful solutions to the many questions asked of us.  
As a result, the topics for this Directors of Formation meeting will include: how to more easily use the Formation 
Guidelines, building a healthy Teresian community, how local Councils discern vocations, dealing with challenges 
met by larger communities and by smaller groups, the shortage of spiritual assistants, and much more.  It is our hope 
that the more time we spend with our Legislative Documents and Formation Guidelines, the more they will become a 
natural part of who we are as Carmelite seculars. 

Better communication throughout the Province was among the major requests in our survey. As one possible 
solution, we have a blog space on our website at www.ocds.info. This provides contact information for our various 
communities and groups and also useful formation material that has been developed by different experienced 
Directors of Formation throughout the Province. This shared information will be updated as time goes on. In 
addition, on our blog, we have a question and answer section for anyone looking for specific help. For those who do 
not have internet access or who prefer to speak with one of us personally, our names and contact information are 
available below. 

The OCDS Provincial Council met again October 30-November 1 in Oakville. Among other business items, we  
continued to make final preparations for the January meeting in Redlands. We thank you for your prayers because we 
greatly depend on this grace. Know that we are united in Christ, and you are always in our thoughts and prayers. 

 

Father Donald Kinney, OCD, Provincial Delegate: phone (408) 259-7786—email: dkinneyocd@catholic.org 

Chris Hart, OCDS, President: phone (541) 673-5777—email: thekingshouse@hotmail.com 

Thomas Moore, OCDS: phone (208) 265-2946—email: tmoore_ocds@nctv.com 

Doreen Glynn Pawski, OCDS: phone (415) 626-1759 

Ann Seargeant, OCDS: phone (505) 281-9792—email: annsarge@gmail.com 

Cindy Sliger, OCDS, Secretary: (425) 785-7311—email: csliger@comcast.net 
 

 

 

 

 

Update From the OCDS Provincial Council (cont’d) 

http://www.ocds.info/�
mailto:dkinneyocd@catholic.org�
mailto:thekingshouse@hotmail.com�
mailto:tmoore_ocds@nctv.com�
mailto:annsarge@gmail.com�
mailto:csliger@comcast.net�
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Report on the Carmelite Institute: 
Liz Noreen, OCDS, Portland  

 Update From the OCDS Provincial Council (cont’d) 

T he Carmelite Institute is a collaborative effort of the Carmelites of the United States and Canada. Its 
mission is to promote the following of Jesus Christ through studies in the Carmelite tradition and by making 
this tradition available to our Carmelite brothers and sisters (both O.Carm and OCD), as well as to all those 

interested in the spiritual life. The founders included the five provincials of North America (two O.Carm and three 
OCD). The development and activities of the Institute are governed by a Board of Directors that meets at least once 
a year.  In addition to the five provincials, the Board consists of representatives from the Carmelite sisters (O.Carm), 
the three coordinators of the three associations of OCD nuns, a Lay Carmelite (TOC) representative, and one 
OCDS representative. Both of the secular positions are for a three-year term. 

Early in 2009, I was asked by the OCDS Provincial Council of the California-Arizona Province if I would be our 
OCDS representative.  The Board approved my nomination, so last March I went to Whitefriars Hall (the O.Carm 
House of Studies) in Washington, D.C., for my first meeting as a member of the Board. I was honored to be there. It 
was a humbling experience to sit at the same table as the friars, nuns, and sisters, as well as the TOC representative.  

  

Our OCDS Provincial Council, Oakville, May 30, 2009 



The main focus of our meeting was to discuss the programs offered by the Institute. You probably have received 
brochures from the Institute outlining its Resident and Distance Education Certificate Programs. Some of the courses 
seem similar to those covered in our Province’s Formation Guidelines. However, the Institute’s instructors are experts 
in Carmelite Spirituality from around the United States. In addition, other students come from throughout the world 
and are passionate about living lives of prayer in the service of the Church. 

The Institute also sponsors conferences every three years, week-long seminars, and retreats. It also supports the 
publishing of books, tapes, and artwork that would not otherwise be available, as well as maintaining a library. 
Learning about the work of the Carmelite Institute was an enlightening experience. I’m truly grateful for this 
opportunity. I urge each of you to support this worthwhile endeavor, which brings the whole Carmelite family 
together to foster our charism in the world.  

For more information on the programs of the Carmelite Institute, contact: 

Carmelite Institute 
1600 Webster Street, NE 
Washington, DC 20017 
tel: (202) 635-3534 
e-mail: carminst@carmeliteinstitute.org 
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 Other News From Around the Province 

Report on the Carmelite Institute (cont’d) 

Honoring Margaret Lander, OCDS 

T his year Margaret Lander, long-time member of the Long Beach OCDS Community, is celebrating fifty-
five years of vows as a Carmelite secular. She renewed her vows with her Community in a special 
ceremony on October 18. (Before the Second Vatican Council, Carmelite secular members took vows for 

life after one year of formation.) Margaret has served as president, council member, and formation teacher in her 
Long Beach Community. She has been active in her parish and for years has volunteered as retreat captain at El 
Carmelo Retreat House in Redlands. Margaret is an enthusiastic supporter of the friars and nuns of the Province. 
We congratulate her and the Long Beach Community on this milestone in her life!  

mailto:carminst@carmeliteinstitute.org�
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The Oakville, California, OCDS Community celebrated its 25th anniversary of canonical  
establishment on February 15, 2009. 

The Santa Clara OCDS Community after its Ceremonies Mass, May 17, 2009. 

 Other News From Around the Province (cont’d) 
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 In Memoriam 

 Other News From Around the Province (cont’d) 

The San Diego OCDS Community before its Ceremonies Mass, June 14, 2009,  
also attended by members of the Chula Vista OCDS Group. 

Bernard Zink, OCDS 

B ernard Zink passed away at home on April 25 in Sacramento, California, 
at the age of ninety-five. He was preceded in death by his wife, Ann. 
They had 7 children, 16 grandchildren, and 12 great grandchildren. One 

of his grandsons, Father Eric Lofgren, was the principal celebrant at the funeral 
Mass. 

Bernard was a mechanical engineer. He and Ann lived in several cities around 
the country before settling in Sacramento. There he began a long history in St. 
Philomene Parish, where he attended daily Mass, lectored, and served as 
extraordinary minister of holy Communion. 

Bernard was a member of the Carmelite Secular Order in San Francisco and 
Sacramento. He helped found the OCDS Community in Auburn. He was a 
trusted advisor to Father Bonaventure Galvin, OCD, who was Provincial 
Delegate from 1970-1991. Bernard counted many Carmelite friars, nuns, and 
OCDS members as friends. His gentle smile and gracious demeanor will long be 
remembered. We thank God for all he has done to help build up the Secular 
Order in our Province. 
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Peggy Wilkinson, OCDS 

P eggy Wilkinson of Frederick, Maryland, died suddenly on August 10. She was eighty years old. In July, she 
had attended the OCDS Congress in Baltimore, where she gave a workshop presentation. Peggy was a 
prominent OCDS member of the Washington Province and was known by many of us in our Province. She 

authored the book Finding the Mystic Within You. She wrote extensively and led conferences and retreats on 
Carmelite spirituality.   

May the Lord grant eternal light to Bernard, Peggy, and all our deceased Carmelites and loved ones.  May their souls 
and the souls of all the faithful departed rest in peace. 

 

“Let us strive to be true Carmelites, for soon the day’s journey will end.” 
-  St. Teresa, The Book of Foundations  - 

Bakersfield OCDS Western Regional Congress 

 In Memoriam (cont’d) 

“Our Carmelite Saints and Their Families: 
Inspiration for Us Today” 

 

E nthusiasm is building for our Province’s next OCDS Congress.  
We are happy to announce the winner of our contest for the 
official logo of the Bakersfield Congress. It is Linae Frei of the 

Phoenix OCDS Community. Linae will receive a $100 scholarship to the 
Congress for herself or for another member of her Community. The 
Congress is being planned by Catherine Faller, OCDS, assisted by Cheryl 
Dockter, OCDS, of the Bakersfield Community, and Father Donald 
Kinney.  

 

 

We have an exciting group of speakers: 

• Father Aloysius Deeney, OCD—OCDS General Delegate in Rome 
• Rev. Mother Regina Marie, OCD—Superior General, Carmelite Sisters of the Most Sacred Heart of Los 

Angeles, Alhambra, California 
• Father Christopher La Rocca, OCD—Rector and Student Master, Carmelite House of Studies, Mt. Angel, 

Oregon 
• Father Ramiro Casale, OCD—Director of the Institute of Spirituality, Stanwood, Washington 
• Dr. Rosemarie Ludwig, OCDS—President, St. Joseph OCDS Community, Phoenix, Arizona 
• Cindy Sliger, OCDS—OCDS Provincial Councilor, President, St. Joseph OCDS Community, Seattle, 

Washington 
 
Panel discussion with OCDS Provincial Council. 



Father Donald Kinney, OCD, will celebrate Mass on June 24; Most Reverend John Steinbock, Bishop of the 
Diocese of Fresno, on June 25; Father Matthew Williams, OCD, Provincial of our Western Province, on June 26;  
and Father Aloysius Deeney, OCD, on June 27. 

Even in these difficult times, let’s pray for a record attendance in Bakersfield. Great faith not only moves mountains 
but also changes hearts to give.  Again, I ask you to take up a voluntary collection at each of your monthly meetings 
for your own community’s financial needs and for the Congress. St. Paul writes, “God loves a cheerful giver. God 
can multiply his favors among you so that you may always have enough of everything and even a surplus for good 
works”  (II Cor 9:7-8).   

As a shining example for us, the Bakersfield Community is showing real ingenuity and initiative by organizing a 
fundraising breakfast with a raffle to help raise money for its own members to attend the Congress. They are fine, 
vibrant Carmelites. I urge as many as can to attend. Our regional Congress is the one opportunity we have every 
three years to come together to celebrate our Carmelite family. 

Lee Ann Trunk, President of the Portland Community, writes: “I have attended four OCDS congresses. Each time 
it brings into sharper focus for me who and what Carmel is. It helps me see how my Community fits into the bigger 
family of Carmel and the Church. Attending a congress strengthens the bonds of community within our own 
Province when we travel, pray and spend close time with other Carmelites over a long weekend.  It is an effort to 
attend, but it is well worth it.” 

Yvonne Bagaman, Director of Formation, Covina Community: “I’m inspired by previous congresses because it’s a 
homecoming of the great Teresian Carmelite family.” 

Thank you for your prayers for all the needs of our Province and for this Congress.   

On December 1, 2009, registration materials will be sent to each community and group in the Province and will be 
available on our Congress Web site.   
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Bakersfield OCDS Western Regional Congress (cont’d) 

Mother Regina Marie and  
Father Donald look forward to the 

Congress. 
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O ur Holy Father Pope Benedict has proclaimed a special Year for Priests, as you 
have surely heard.  This commemoration began on June 19, Feast of the Sacred 
Heart, and will end on June 19 next year. The theme of this year, which also 

commemorates the 150th anniversary of the death of St. John Vianney, is “Faithfulness of 
Christ, faithfulness of priests.”  The theme of this year harmonizes perfectly with our 
Carmelite charism.  St. Teresa ardently loved the Church and gave her life for it.  She 
wanted the Discalced Carmelite reform to pray especially for priests. In chapter 1 of The 
Way of Perfection (1,2) and in chapter 1 of her Book of Foundations (1,7), she urges us to 
pray for the leaders of the Church, because when the leaders of the Church are strong, the 
Church is strong.  We Carmelites today follow her example by doing all we can to build up 
the Church and by supporting our priests and praying for them. 

You may ask, “How can the Secular Order promote this Year for Priests? What can I 
myself do?” For those communities and groups that are fortunate to have a spiritual 
assistant, you should make it a point to express your gratitude to him. You might also want 

to write to thank your bishop, your parish priest, and the priests who have helped you in your life. Have a Mass 
offered, give a spiritual bouquet, pray the rosary for your priests.   

We thank the Lord for continuing to bless us Carmelites in the Western Province with ordinations, professions, and 
vocations. On February 1, Brother David Guzmán was ordained a deacon in Redlands; on May 23, Brother Mark 
Kissner was ordained a deacon in Portland; and on June 20, Fathers James Zakowicz and Ramiro Casale were 
ordained priests in Alhambra. Two new postulants entered our Province in San Jose on September 1: Brett Sharp 
from Whittier, California, and Charles “Dusty” Delacey from Owensboro, Kentucky. Brother Peter Vecellio made his 
First Profession of Vows in San Jose on September 8. 

 

 The Year For Priests 

Curé of Ars 

 Carmelite Digest 

W e want to thank all OCDS members who subscribed or renewed their subscriptions to Carmelite Digest. 
We were especially pleased to see so many take advantage of the price break we offered all OCDS 
members of the California-Arizona Province. For those who were not able to subscribe or renew their 

subscriptions and take advantage of this price break, you can still do so. The usual cost for a subscription to 
Carmelite Digest is $26 per year or $46 for two years. But if you renew for two years at $46, you will get ANOTHER 
YEAR FREE (or three years for $46). This is a terrific price break. If you would like to take advantage of this offer, 
you may do so by sending us a check or money order for $46 made out to “Carmelite Digest” at this address:  

 Carmelite Digest  
 PO Box 3898  
 Yountville, CA 94599-3898 
 
Include a note stating that you want to take advantage of the price break of $46 for THREE YEARS. Be sure to 
include your address. We will take care of the rest.  You may also contact us by phone at (707) 944-9007 and place 
your order using Visa/MasterCard.  

Log on to our Web site at www.carmelitedigest.com and check out what our publication has to offer. If you have any 
questions or comments, write us at our e-mail address at carmelitedig@aol.com or give us a call at (707) 944-9007. 



Our deacons: Brother Salvador Román (Santa Cruz Parish, Tucson), Brother David Guzmán (St. Therese Parish, 
Alhambra), and Brother Mark Kissner (Mt. Angel). 

In Rome at the Carmelites’ International College: Brother Juan Elias Medina 

In Mt. Angel: Brothers Mark Silva, Raymond Bueno, Leonel Varela, Jason Parrott, Charles Nawodylo, Richard 
Castillo, and Marinello Saguin. 

In San Jose: Brother Peter Vecellio, Postulants Brett Sharp and Charles Delacey. 

In Uganda: Father Godrey Chandya-Lega, Brothers Emmanuel Mayinja, Augustine Sunday, Andrew Bimpebwa, and 
postulant Patrick-Paul Kidega. 

 

 

 

For all the Faithful 

The Plenary Indulgence is granted to the faithful who are truly repentant who, in church or in chapel, devoutly attend 
the divine Sacrifice of the Mass and offer prayers to Jesus Christ the Eternal High Priest, for the priests of the Church, 
and any other good work which they have done on that day, so that he may sanctify them and form them in 
accordance with His Heart, as long as they have made expiation for their sins through sacramental confession and 
prayed in accordance with the Supreme Pontiff’s intentions: on the days in which the Year for Priests begins and ends, 
on the day of the 150th anniversary of the pious passing of St. John Mary Vianney [August 4], on the first Thursday of 
the month or on any day established by the local Ordinaries for the benefit of the faithful. 

The Plenary Indulgence will likewise be granted to the elderly, the sick and all those who for any legitimate reason are 
confined to their homes who, with a mind detached from any sin and with the intention of fulfilling as soon as possible 
the three usual conditions, at home or wherever their impediment detains them, provided that on the above-
mentioned days they recite prayers for the sanctification of priests and confidently offer the illnesses and hardships of 
their lives to God through Mary Queen of Apostles. 

Lastly, the Partial Indulgence is granted to all the faithful every time they devoutly recite five Our Fathers, Hail Marys, 
and Glorias, or another expressly approved prayer, in honor of the Sacred Heart of Jesus, to obtain that priests be 
preserved in purity and holiness of life. 

 

“I came to Carmel to save souls, and especially to pray for priests.” 
- St. Thérèse, Story of a Soul - 
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 The Year For Priests (cont’d) 

Several communities have asked for the names of all our Carmelite brothers in formation.  Here is an 
updated list: 

Special Indulgences for the Year for Priests 

For our inspiration in this issue of our “OCDS Provincial Newsletter,” we reprint the text announcing the gift of 
special indulgences that Pope Benedict and the Apostolic Penitentiary have granted during this Year for Priests: 
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